

Clerks Report –June 2018

Matters arising / Action points from last meeting:	On –going Issues:
<p><u>Parking – Gore Square</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Email received about parking in Gore Square during the evening – possibly as a result of the Chinese takeaway. Reported to PCSO and SCC Parking Services <p><u>Bus Shelter – Darby Way</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Complaint about the steps down to the road from the bus shelter received Lots of weeds growing between the steps causing a trip hazard Reported to Parish Lengthsman 	<p><u>20mph Speed Limit</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No further update since last meeting <p><u>Bus Shelter – Hither Mead</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Licence approved and received. SCC have given go ahead to proceed with erection of the shelter Liaised with Wales and West Utilities following planning comments– happy for installation to take place. Order placed with Shelter Solutions. Picture received illustrating location of shelter. Installation date awaited. <p><u>Bus Shelter – Station Road</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Response from SCC awaited in respect of the application for funding from the Small Improvements Scheme SCC will be in touch again when they know the outcome of the application. <p><u>Community Litter Group</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update since the last meeting.
Correspondence Received:	Community Street Art Project
<p><u>Somerset Village of the Year Competition</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Deadline to enter 14th June Launched by Somerset Live, Trinity Mirror’s leading news website. £2000 cash prize Entries can be made online – need to give 5 reasons why village should win. <p><u>TDBC / WSC – New Council Decision</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government has signed order that creates the new single Council. Will come into being in April 2019 <p><u>Somerset Waste Partnership – May Briefing</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Received and circulated to councillors <p><u>SCC Highways – Temporary Road Closure</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Road through Lower Merridge 18th June for 5 days To carry out drainage works 	<p><u>Community Street Art Project</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Kingsmead School have selected 20 students and 5 back ups to take part in the project Now working to identify convenient dates for project to take place Sam Gaden has proposed some dates to Kingsmead, including a introductory drawing session on 18th June, a planning session on 22nd June with half the students to paint half of the underpass on 23rd and 24th June and another planning session with the other half of the students on 29th June with painting on 30th June and 1st July. Awaiting confirmation from Kingsmead that these dates are ok. <p><u>Dog and Waste Bins</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Replacement dog bin for Darby Way expected shortly <p><u>Edward I Charter</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update since the last meeting <p><u>GDPR</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Clerk attended SALC training on 22nd May. Item on the agenda for the Clerk to provide an overview of GDPR <p><u>Hither Mead Fencing</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Reported to TDBC No further update <p><u>Landslip at Delta Rise / Derby Way</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Clerk responded to TDBC copying in Cllr Rigby to request fence erected on top of wall when vegetation removed <p><u>Library</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Item added to fiveways and facebook page to gather appetite from local residents On agenda for discussion and to agree consultation response <p><u>Mill Lane Footpath</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> To be added to future agenda for discussion <p><u>MUGA</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ROSPA inspection to take place in the next month

Matters arising / Action points from last meeting:	On –going Issues:
	<p><u>Parish Council Website</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Quote for website received, on agenda for consideration <p><u>Sandhill Park including Rights of Way</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • User evidence to be gathered – Cllr Rigby has discussed with local resident <p><u>SID Scheme</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update since last meeting, on list for new scheme where PC makes a financial contribution when developed. <p><u>Station Green</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update since the last meeting <p><u>Taunton Road Land Development</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update since the last meeting <p><u>Woodland Walk</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Email received from Cllr Allen raising concerns about the gate into Woodland Walk and the pathway being dug up to create banking – presumably for cyclists. • Clerk reported problem to PCSO • Cllr Rigby raised issues with SCC • No update since the last meeting